
 

Dear Visitor:  
 
Welcome! Many thanks for stopping by this page. 
 
However, this page is not updated. 
Please see my other UW site: 
https://faculty.washington.edu/lrb9/  
 
I hope you will find things of interest there. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Luke Bergmann 
 

Assistant Professor of Geography 
University of Washington 
 


